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ROADS ACT 1993 – NOTICE OF INTENTION

Temporary Closing of the road no. N62 at Cloghan Td.  
South of Cloghan, Co. Offaly to Boolinarig Little Td.  

North of Birr Town (11.2km - Or Part Thereof). 

This Council gives notice of its intention to close, temporarily, the following 
road in accordance with section 75 of the Roads Act 1993 (S.I. 197 of 1993)  
and the Roads Regulation 1994:

The road no. N62 at Cloghan Td. South of Cloghan, Co. Offaly to 
Boolinarig Little Td. North of Birr Town (11.2km or part thereof).

Vehicular access will be available for the local residents/businesses/landowners 
via detour but access from Cloghan TD & Boolinarig Little TD north of Birr 
Town will not be available.

Alternative routes are as follows:

Northbound Diversion Route: Traffic travelling North on N62 will divert at  
Birr onto Traffic Management Diversion Route (Pound Street via L-70065  
onto Taylors Cross via R-439 onto Cloghan Village via R438) to continue 
North on N62. 

Southbound Diversion Route: Traffic travelling South on N62 will divert south 
of Cloghan Village onto Traffic Management Diversion Route (Cloghan 
Village via R438 onto Taylors Cross via R-439 onto Pound Street via L-70065) 
to continue South on N62.

HGV Diversion Route: via Tullamore, M6 Junction 8 to Junction 5 and N52 
northbound and southbound.

All diversion routes will be sign posted. The road will be closed for a three 
month period (or part thereof) beginning in the month of July 2023. The road 
closure is necessary to facilitate the removal and replacement of road 
pavement and accommodation works. A map indicating the location of the 
road closure and diversions to be put in place may be viewed on the local 
authority’s website at www.offaly.ie

Any objections to this temporary closure should be made in writing to the 
undersigned on or before close of business not less than three days from date of 
publication of the notice.

Offaly County Council regrets any inconvenience to road users.

Mr. Tom Shanahan, Director of Services, 
Offaly County Council, Áras an Chontae, 
Charleville Road, Tullamore, Co. Offaly, R35 F893.


